
 
 

 
NOTES OF A ‘ZOOM’ COMMITTEE MEETING HELD ON  

TUESDAY 14th DECEMBER 2021 at 7.00pm 

 

AGENDA 

 

1. Matters arising from meeting dated 6th October 2021. 

2. Welfare 

3. Finance 

4. Scores and Records 

5. Competitions 

6. Coaching 

7. Major Projects 

8. Forthcoming Events 

9. AOB 

 

Present: 

Paul McGuire, Alan Hoddinott, Will Kempf, John Dean, Alan Marriott, Jon Davies 

Apologies: 

Mark Swallow, Graham Ivey 

 

NOTES FROM THE MEETING: 

1.Matters arising: 

Any items arising are dealt with in the main agenda 

 

2. Welfare: 

The committee welcomed Jon Davies who was invited to attend this meeting having 

agreed to take on the role of Welfare Officer for the club. Whilst there was nothing to 

report at this meeting if any member has something to raise regarding welfare items, 

then they can contact Jon by email at the following email address: 

 

3.Finance: 

No major changes in our financial situation. The Treasurer confirmed that the new 

building was now covered by insurance following issue of the completion certificate 

from Building Control. The issue of this certificate also means we can claim the final 

£2500.00 from Sport England. 

The new building and its fit out is now paid for. We have received a grant of £500.00 

from Magic Little Grants which we need to advertise on our website and Facebook 

page. Action AH / MS 

 

 



4. Scores and Records: 

No report. 

 

5. Competitions: 

There was a good turnout for the Thanksgiving shoot even though it was a very cold 

morning. However, the soup prepared by Alan Hoddinott was hot and worth waiting 

for. Thanks to Alan H. for preparing it and to Will for the pumpkin pie and to the 

supplier of the mince pies. 

Prizes were handed out to the winners in the new indoor range. 

 

The traditional Christmas fun shoot went ahead outdoors on Sunday 19th December. 

Again, a good turnout with lots of ‘exceptional!!!’ prizes handed out. Thanks to Alan 

& Lynn Marriott for organizing and for Olga Fenik for assisting with the prizes on 

and off the field. 

The next competition is the Frostbite on Sunday 2nd January 10.00am for 10.30am. 

 

6. Coaching: 

Beginner courses have now finished for this year. Course no. 1 commences 15th 

January 2022. We still need coaches for this course. 

We have no more Taster sessions until 15th January 2022.We need 2 ‘coaches’ for 

this session. A reminder that the indoor facility will be booked for the Taster and the 

Beginner course from 10.00am to 4.00pm on this date. 

Both Helen McKerracher and John Sinfield still need their final assessment to 

become Level 1 coaches. 

 

7. Major Projects: 

As you are aware the new indoor range is now built and fitted out. An email was issued 

informing members that it could now be used. If anyone has not received this email, 

please get in touch with the secretary who will send it out again. 

Thanks to Alan H. and ALL the members who helped transport and cut the foam for 

the target frames made by Richard Nuttall.  

 

8. Forthcoming Events: 

    Please see item 5 above. 

 

9.AOB 

a) There had been a response from 2 members regarding possible charges for use of 

the indoor range. Thanks to those two who responded. After some consideration it 

was decided that  

a) the indoor season would commence 1st October and end 31st March annually.  

b) In an effort to cover future running costs (it may take 12 months to assess this cost) 

the charges for a season would be as follows: 

£30.00 for a household (1 plus) 

£15.00 for a junior member whose parents / guardians do not shoot with him/her. 

£1.00 for ad.hoc visits 

Although the indoor season is for 6 months during the Autumn and Winter months as 

noted above it does not prevent members from shooting indoors at any time of the 

year if they so wish and for the above fees of £30 and £15.00 members can shoot as 

many times as they wish during the week, provided they use the booking system on 



the club website where 8 lanes are available in 2 hour slots  Could members bank 

transfer the fees to the club account. 

b) Will, to prepare a risk assessment for indoor shooting. Action WK 

c) Priority will be given to juniors on a Friday evening for shooting if all 8 lanes are 

oversubscribed. 

d) The following people have recently joined the club  

 

ADULTS 

Matthew Treece, Max Netherwood, Malcolm Paul Robshaw, Gareth Treece, Mark 

Hunter. 

 

The meeting closed at 8.45pm 

 

Next Meeting: 

Tuesday 4th January at 7.00pm 


